CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN      
LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL  
7th December, 2023.
Meeting held in Trefin Village Hall commencing at 7.30pm
Present:   Cllrs:  Neil Prior (Chair), Priscilla Wilde, Chris Prior, Anthony Daniel, Rob Smith, Paul Raymond, Paul Niedzkiedzki, Anthony Daniel, Katy Jenkins.

In Attendance:   Clerk – Vanessa Walker, Delyth Jenkins – Connected Communities, Cllr. Jill Morgan (Mathry Community Council), Cllr. Bryn Morris (Mathry Community Council), Gill Tims – Pembs Petals.

Apologies:

1. Attendance at meeting by Gill Timms – Pembs Petals - to review Trefin Pavilion hire arrangement.  Gill has been happy with the arrangement so far but for various reasons n o workshops have been run this year.   She is currently weeding the front border for 2 volunteer hours per week.  The roof and renovations are due to be started soon which, in addition to the proposed re-decoration, will make a more user friendly community space.  Cllr. N Prior proposed to increase the rent to £25 per month, seconded by Cllr. Rob Smith.   This was agreed and the contract will be renewed for another year.

2. Boundary Commission Review 
Cllrs:  Jill Morgan and Brynley Morris attended the meeting to discuss the possibility of merging Llanrhian and Mathry Community Councils should the Boundary Commission require this.   Both Councils wish to remain as they are, as does Pencaer.     It is likely that Llanrhian Community Council might lose 2 councillors but will not have to merge.   Mathry and Pencaer, both smaller councils, may well have to merge either with each other or with Llanrhian.    This could form one large council area which would have both advantages and disadvantages.   It was agreed that  Mathry Community Council  and Llanrhian Community Council  will respond that they both want to stay as individual Councils.  Should a merger be forced upon either Council they would prefer to merge with each other rather than Pencaer which it was felt had more common interests with Fishguard & Goodwick Town Council and its other local Community Councils.   Cllr. Neil Prior will be responding separately as the County Councillor.
3. Representation by Members of the Public 
None.


4. Minutes 
The Minutes of the Community Council meeting held on the 2nd November, 2023, were read and approved.  Proposed by Cllr Rob Smith and seconded by Cllr. Paul Raymond.
5. Matters Arising
· Boundary Commission consultation – see item 2.
· Speed survey -  Cllr. John Morgan is setting up a meeting John Williams, GoSafe, to discuss speeding on the A487.

6. Planning
PCNPA

Planning Applications

NP/23/0573/LBA: Abereiddy Mill, Berea – extension to living room, alterations to bedroom 2, new window …..   No adverse comments.
NP/23/0573/FUL: Abereiddy Mill, Berea – extension to living room, alterations to bedroom 2, new window …..    No adverse comments.






PCC

Plannng Decisions – Conditionally Approved

i) 22/1007/LB:  3 Hendy Cart, Trenewydd Fawr, Croesgoch  - addition of rooflights, window & solar panels. 

ii) 23/0223/LB: 6 The Courtyard, Trenewydd Fawr, Croesgoch - various

iii) 23/0515/PA:  land to rear of Afallon, Croesgoch – erection of dwelling – reserved matters – 20/0056/PA.  The Clerk was asked to find out what these reserved matters are.
PCNPA

                       Tree Works

           7 Ffordd yr Afon, Trefin – removal of 2 sycamores & raise crown & prune 1 large limb of Ash 

           tree.
           7 Ffordd yr Afon, Trefin – removal of 2 sycamores & raise crown & prune 1 large limb of Ash 

           Tree – withdrawal of application letter.

Email from PCC confirming that Pembs County Council is looking into the change of use of The 

            Old Weaving Centre.
6.   Finance 
      Payments requested: 
Connected Communities:   R Cotton     £560.58
                                               Connected Communities:   Nia Cotton   1080.00
                                               Clerk’s remuneration                              £360.00

      Proposed by Cllr. Katy Jenkins, seconded by Cllr. John Morgan.
                                                                                                                                                                           
      Financial Information:  
      Balance of the current a/c  £2533.50

      Balance of deposit a/c        £1000.00


           7.    i)   Correspondence           
         a)  PLANED Community Meals funding award received - £1500 (Connected Communities to deliver 
               project)

         b)  Connected Communities Project report -  November 2023 received.

         c)   Cympas award letter for Perthyn Project of £11,700 received.
         d)   PCC – Enhancing Pembs Grant Funding – new criteria received.
                     e)   One Voice Wales/SLCC – confirmation of the tax status for the new payments for 

                Councillors received.  Two payments are mandatory from April 2023 - £52pa for office 
                consumables and £156pa for reasonable additional household expenses – both payments will 
                be tax free and invoices will not be required.  Councillors not wishing to take these payments 
                must communicate this to the Clerk in writing each year.
         f)     Porthgain Toilet – email from PCC regarding leasing or transferring the building received. 

      ii)  Consultation
            Boundary Commission

            WG road strategy consultation

    iii)   Newsletters

           20 mph Newsletter

           Community Bulletin – C Cllr. N Prior

           Cymru Can newsletter

             8.  Connected Communities Project
      The project has received a Community Meals funding award of £1500 which will be used to purchase 
      equipment for the ongoing Community Meal initiative next year.   The Christmas Community Meal 
       held in Mathry was very successful with over 50 people attending.   The next edition of Llais Rhian is 
       imminent.  A Community Walk is to be arranged.   The  Housing Needs Assessment is now  

       completed – there were 201 responses and it paves the way to future work – the next step is the 

       consideration of a Community Land Trust initiative.

             9.   Playpark 
                   The work on the Pavilion is due to start on the 18th December.
             10.  Social Media
                    X 180 following 123 followers

                    F 1.3K reach, 626 followers

                    I 149 followers, 82 following.

             11. Abereiddy and Porthgain Public Toilets

                   Abereiddy – It is understood that Pembs County Council have agreed to fund Abereiddy toilet for one 
                   more year.
                   Porthgain – Llanrhian Community Council will be taking over the running of the toilet from April next 

                   year.   Councillors discussed the advantages of leasing over a community asset transfer scheme.      

                   Cllr. Rob Smith proposed leasing, Cllr. Katy Jenkins seconded.   All in favour.   For the January 
                   meeting to discuss working arrangements..
             12. Precept

                   Draft budgets had been provided to assist the Precept discussion together with explanatory notes 

                   from the Clerk.  Councillors discussed the three options provided:  £15000, £17,500 and £20000.   

                   After extensive discussion Cllr. John Morgan proposed an increase in the Precept to £17,500 and this 

                   was seconded by Cllr. Priscilla Wilde.  Carried by a majority vote.

          
             13.  Pembs County Council Report              
                    C Cllr. Prior reported that a large shortfall is forcasted for the next year.  There will be another 
                    increase in the local Council Tax and the Second Home Council Tax may double.

             14. Land adjacent to the public toilet in Trefin

       The Clerk was asked to find out if the new shed which has been put up is on the land leased to  

        the Community Council.
  15. The defibrillator has finally been connected in Llanrhian.    The Clerk was asked to book 

        another defibrillator course in February with St. John Ambulance. 


The next meeting will be on Thursday 4th January 2024  via  Zoom.  Andrew Davies will be 
            attending to give a brief presentation on the Draft Community Risk Management Plan 2040.  

           Signed ……………………………..

Date …………………………………….

